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From: Mears, David 

Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2013 11:52 PM 

To: London, Sarah; Allen, Susan 

CC: Markowitz, Deb; Johnson, Justin; LaFlamme, Pete; Gjessing, Catherine; Borg, Mary; Calvi, 

Jenna; Riddell, Linda 

Subject: Extension of Green Infrastructure Executive Order Deadline 

Attachments: 130128 Governor Shumlin.EO 06 12.pdf 

 

 

Dear Sarah and Sue:  I have attached a scanned copy of a letter that is being sent to 
the Governor's office requesting an extension to a deadline in the Green Infrastructure 
Executive Order 06-12 signed by Governor Shumlin.  Please let me know if you have 
any questions or concerns.  We were not exactly certain the best way to request the 
extension and hope this is a proper means of doing so.  Sincerely, David 
  
David K. Mears, Commissioner 
Vermont Department of Environmental Conservation 
  




